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Meeting Summary 
 

Town of New Boston 

      Selectmen's Meeting 

January 18, 2022 

 

PRESENT:  David Litwinovich  Selectman via Zoom 

   Donna Mombourquette Selectman       

   Jennifer Allocca  Finance Director 

 

Fire Chief Dan MacDonald, Finance Director Jennifer Allocca, Safety Complex Committee 

members Brandon Merron, Susan Hansen and Frank and Joyce Welton, Town Engineer Kevin 

Leonard, Turnstone Corp. President Stacy Clark, SMP Architecture Architect Anthony Mento,  

Ken and Lynn Lombard, NH Municipal Bond Bank Executive Director Tammy St. Gelinas, TD 

Bank Senior Government Relationships Banking Manager Keith Pike, Mark Suennen, Roger 

Dignard and one or more additional members of the public were present for all or part of the 

meeting. 

 

A.  CALL TO ORDER:  A Bond Hearing of the Board of Selectmen was called to order by 

David Litwinovich at 6:00PM.  Donna took over the meeting beginning with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.    

 

Item 1: PUBLIC HEARING RE: BOND for Construction of Safety Complex 

 Warrant Article - $8,900,000 

 

Donna called the Public Hearing to order at 6:02 PM under the provisions of RSA 32:5(i) for the 

purpose of discussing the issuance of a bond to build a safety complex.   

 

Safety Complex Committee member and Fire Ward Brndon Merron presented a brief description 

of the scope of the plan. 

 

Finance Director Jennifer Allocca presented the bond information with NH Municipal Bond 

Bank Executive Director Tammy St. Gelinas and TD Bank Senior Government Relationships 

Banking Manager Keith Pike.   

 

Safety Complex Committee members Joyce Welton and Susan Hansen commented. 

 

Mark Suennen of Twin Bridge Road commented. 

 

SMP Architecture Architect Anthony Mento commented. 

 

Ken Lombard of Pine Echo Road commented. 

 

Roger Dignard of South Hill Road commented. 

 

Turnstone Corp. President Stacy Clark commented. 
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Donna closed the Public Hearing at 6:34 PM. 

 

B. OTHER BUSINESS:   

 

None. 

 

Item 2:  Possible Request for Non-Public-Per RSA 91-A:3, II:  None.   

 

ADJOURNMENT:   David moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 PM.  Donna seconded the 

motion.  All were in favor.  2-0   Poll Vote: David-yes and Donna-yes. 

 

Prepared by Maralyn Segien 

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: Town Hall Conference Room January 19, 2022 (6:00 PM) 

7 Meetinghouse Hill Road- New Boston, NH 03070  

Phone: (603) 487-2500-www.newbostonnh.gov   

Handicap Access available 

 


